





To ensure the least amount of interruption as possible, the extension, as well as the new building at our
Linienstrasse entrance, will be built around our current building without any interference. The connection
between the “old” and the “new” will happen during summer break because this will be indeed noisy
and dusty. To this end, we have to be very strict with our timeline as our project plan is connected to our
vacation times for some of the major construction work.

Our aim is to close the new roof construct by the end of the year which also will mark the end of the heavy
building phase and the most interruptive period of construction work. According to our project plan, the
entire project should be finished in December 2017. We have planned with 6 additional months internally
just to be safe and to prepare adequately for any potential delays.

As discussed with parents, parent reps and outlined in all our previous communication, the priority of the
project is the safety and security of our students. Please rest assured that we have all the permissions and
documentation required to start and to run a project of this magnitude. Besides of our own need to ensure
full safety and security, the legal requirement and demands are especially high for school construction.
We have contracted a security advisor who will guide us through this project as well as a security service
provider who will support us with additional security guards. We have taken various measurements to
ensure safety and security and followed the basic rule of: separation of school operations and the building
site. Throughout the entire course of the building project, our security service teams and contractors are
required to immediately address and solve any security issues or risks associated with the construction.

Additionally, we are prepared to have:

® Personnel/ID check of all construction workers who will have access to our building site every day
® Secure fences to avoid that students can access the building site

* Afixed area for the crane so nothing will ever be moved over the yard/school space outside

® A secure roof for the tunnel we will use to enter the building from Torstrasse

To balance the reduction of our outside space, we worked with our teaching team to plan ahead. Currently

we are planning a series of activities to ensure that our students are able to have an inspiring, educational

environment. This includes:

® Additional off-campus activities and use of the opportunities in our immediate community for trips
and excursions,

® Equipping ELC Teams with mobile equipment for play in parks nearby

® Using the gym during break times to reduce traffic and crowded space on our yard

® Using the cafeteria during break times and the afternoon

® Using the soccer field in our community neighborhood for activities and breaks

® Adjusting break times to manage the amount of students on the yard at the same time

® Equipping the primary and secondary schools with furniture and materials in order to use the hallways
as a community space

The following short-term and long-term planning is already underway and will become visible to our staff,
parents, and students as the building project unfolds:

® [ncorporating suggestions and requests from our student council

® Establishing different zones for playing games outside

® (Creating snack areas with sun shades, benches and equipment

® |Installing a wooden security fence with a blackboard surface to paint on and document learning

® (Observation tower and construction viewpoint for students

® [ncorporating student council comments and recommendations for future schoolyard planning
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In addition, we will offer our parents and community members an additional informational platform on our
BMS website to follow the latest construction points, have a snapshot of upcoming construction times,
and to see how the progress is developing. Our platform will go live in the coming days.

The leadership team of the respective school sections will keep you informed about their plans and ad-
justments. Our student council is heavily involved and came up with lots of ideas and thankfully, many
of these ideas will be realized over the coming days. We are also working with our student leaders in
planning the future yard layout because we have here a wonderful opportunity to shape the layout of our
school according to the ideas of our students. Above all, we will use this opportunity to create a student-
centered environment.

We are aware that the success of the project depends on the collaboration and communication between
everyone involved. Our teaching team and our school administration are committed to do their very best
to use this unique and great opportunity for our school. To this end, we concentrate on our students to
ensure that they remain positive, engaged and motivated to learn.

If you have further ideas on how we can use this project as an opportunity for learning, please let us know.
Please trust that we will keep our communication lines open and feel invited to share ideas, wishes, con-
cerns, and questions with us at any time.

~

U

Silke Friedrich
Executive Director
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